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YOUR GLENMOOR BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

WISH YOU WARMTH, COMFORT, AND HAPPINESS THROUGHOUT THIS WINTER!

Glenmoor Community Reminders
NO OVERNIGHT STREET PARKING 

      Oct. 31 - Apr.15   2AM - 5AM - The Village is actively issuing fines!

MAINTAIN SNOW AND ICE FREE SIDEWALKS!
      Legally required by the Village of Algonquin. 
     (Failure to do so may result in a fine from the Village!) 

To avoid a fine by the Village,  ALL outdoor Christmas decorations and
lighting must be removed by 60 days after Christmas. 

      (February 25, 2024)

PLEASE! Don’t forget to return your empty trash and recycling containers to
their discrete location by 11PM on garbage pick up day!

DANGEROUS CURVE, SPEED, and PARKED CARS! Parking cars on the inside of the
tight curve on Redwood near Ivy limits visiblilty in both directions and creates a
hazzard, especially in winter conditions. Please avoid doing so if possibll!

As always...PLEASE SLOW DOWN! We can all give up a few seconds to save lives!
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2nd. Groundhog Day
Will ground hogs, Punxsutawney Phil or Woodstock
Willie see their shadow? Will one or both of them
predict 6 more weeks of Winter?  Who will be right? 

11th. Super Bowl LVIII
14th. Valentines Day
19th. Presidents Day 

A FEDERAL holiday, not a NATIONAL holiday
Check your school calendar 
NO U.S. mail delivery on President’s Day
Normal Groot trash pick up day -Thursday

29th. Leap Day - 2024 is a Leap Year!

  February 2024

NOTABLE DATES IN FEBRUARY



GET YOUR FAMILY TOGETHER AND BUILD A SNOWMAN
DURING ONE OF THIS YEAR’S SNOWFALLS. 

AFTER YOU HAVE BUILT YOUR SNOWMAN, STAND NEXT TO
IT AND HAVE SOMEONE TAKE A PICTURE.

 
SUBMIT PHOTOS TO RECREATION@ALGONQUIN.ORG
(ELECTRONIC PHOTOS ONLY). 

PHOTOS ARE DUE BY MARCH 3, 2024.
 WINNERS WILL BE PUBLISHED IN A FUTURE RECREATION

GUIDE AND ON  THE
VILLAGE OF ALGONQUIN WEBSITE. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION OR TO 
BROWSE AND REGISTER FOR RECREATION PROGRAMS!

WWW.ALGONQUIN.ORG/RECREATION.  

Build the Best Snowman 
in town this year! 

 FEBRUARY 2024



HTTPS://GLENMOORHOMES.INFO/

February  2024

POLICE - NON  EMERGENCY - 847-658-4531
FIRE - NON  EMERGENCY - 847-658-8233
VILLAGE OF ALGONQUIN - 847-658-2700

WWW.ALGONQUIN.ORG
 GLENMOOR HOA - WWW.GLENMOORHOMES.INFO

GLENMOORHOA60102@GMAIL.COM
GROOT - 847-734-6400 - WWW.GROOT.COM

IMPORTANT CONTACT INFORMATION!

ANY EMERGENCY - CALL 911

“THE ALGONQUIN POLICE DEPARTMENT WILL MAKE EVERY
EFFORT, DEPENDENT ON CALL VOLUME, TO COMPLETE

RESIDENCE CHECKS WHILE YOU ARE AWAY.”

A GLENMOOR RESIDENT WHO RECENTY UTILIZED THIS SERVICE
REPORTED IMPRESSIVE EFFORT BY OUR POLICE DEPT.,

INCLUDING EMAILS REPORTING PROPERTY VISITS. 

CALL 847-658-4531
OR...BETTER YET, GO TO THE LINK BELOW! 

HTTPS://WWW.FRONTLINEPSS.COM/ALGONQUIN

Traveling? 
Our Algonquin Police Department has a

Vacation Watch Program  
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Judi’s Tips to Extending the Life of Seeds

Cleaning up from summer. I’m planning for SPRING!
January/February/March is my time for Cleaning and Organizing. In
cleaning my kitchen desk I found seed packets that I forgot to store.
Yes, there are tips to taking care of seeds:

Reducing humidity is the most-important factor in extending
the life of seeds. Relative humidity below 60% is best.
Do NOT store seeds in your garage where they may be
exposed to high humidity in the summer.
Store your seeds in a cool, dry location away from direct
sunlight. Temperatures above 90 degrees Fahrenheit will greatly
decrease the viability of your seed for future planting seasons.
Store seeds in sealed containers, plastic bags, and wax or
paper envelopes. Be sure that moisture is not trapped within
the sealed containers. 
A refrigerator is a good option for seed storage that can extend
the storage life by several years. Store seeds in a sealed
container. When you remove from cold storage, let the container
reach room temperature before opening the container to avoid
condensation on the seeds within the container. Anywhere in
the basement is another good option.

Saving Seeds,
Saving Money 

February 2024
INTO THE GARDEN I GO...BY JUDI Z

THERE ARE 10 FIRE HYDRANTS IN GLENMOOR!

WINTER STORMS OFTEN BURY FIRE HYDRANTS,
     MAKING IT DIFFICULT FOR FIREFIGHTERS TO LOCATE AND UTILIZE THEM QUICKLY 
     IN AN  EMERGENCY.        

BY “ADOPTING” A FIRE HYDRANT CLOSE TO YOUR HOME AND KEEPING IT
     CLEAR OF SNOW, YOU CAN HELP TO KEEP THE COMMUNITY SAFER.

WHEN MAINTAINING ACCESS TO A HYDRANT, A THREE-FOOT, AREA SHOULD BE CLEARED
AROUND THE ENTIRE HYDRANT AND A PATH SHOVELED FROM THE ROADWAY TO THE
FIRE HYDRANT. 

 

YOUR EFFORTS COULD SAVE A HOME OR A LIFE!

ADOPT A FIRE HYDRANT!
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Our Glenmoor HOA newsletter is provided via email distribution. Should you
have any items, suggestions, ideas, or announcements you wish to 

share with your neighbors, contact:
Your Glenmoor Board at: GlenmoorHOA60102@gmail.com

or
Newsletter Editor, Gail Baldwin, at 

Horsin360@gmail.com or 224-678-7112

February 2024

WELL-BEING COMMITTEE

In order to enhance your personal safety and well-being, you, a Glenmoor RESIDENT, can
provide family or friends you designate with the attached Glenmoor Well-Being Committee
Contact information.

Should a case arise in which your Designated Contact is unable to reach you and has reason to
have concern for your health or safety, they may call the Committee Contact below to ask one of
our WELL-BEING COMMITTEE members to check on you via phone or personal visit.

Should your Designated Contact and/or the Glenmoor Well-Being Committee Member be unable
to establish communication with you, or either has legitimate concerns about your personal
safety, our Committee Member and/or your Designated Contact may contact appropriate
Emergency Personnel.

This only works if you tell your friends and family about our GLENMOOR HOA WELL-BEING
COMMITTEE, its appropriate use, and supply them with the Committee Member’s phone #.

Glenmoor Well-Being Committee Contact - Jim and Sheila Summaria  847-525-3275

GLENMOOR HOA 

Enjoy those beautiful 
Winter Days!!


